PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the meeting held 2nd October 2008 in the Village Hall
NHS changes which may affect health care in Whiteparish

Practice Manager Anna Morton and Dr. Chris Gotham attended to reassure villagers that any changes which are planned aim to improve choice, access and convenience for patients.   Hours have been extended and a website set up (www.whiteparishsurgery.co.uk)    The Practice cannot survive without patients from the surrounding villages and residents are urged to use the surgery and dispensary. The Patients’ Participation Group will be holding an open meeting, 3 times a year, for all patients to attend to find out what is happening in the NHS, both locally and nationally.  The first meeting will be held on Wednesday 26th November at 7.30 pm to 8.30 pm at the practice.

Public comments/questions

A member of the public stated that the horse 

warning signs in Common Road were not 

visible and in the wrong place.   The Clerk to 

chase this with WCC Highways.   Complaints 

were made about residents tipping garden waste 

along the verges of Common Road and 

Parkwater Road.   Also the opinion was 

expressed that areas of common land were 

becoming extensions to residents’ gardens.

A member of the public (whose children had applied for an affordable house) expressed his surprise and shock to receive a letter from the Parish Council asking him to write to SDC to support the planning application before the matter had been decided by the PC.  He was supported by a number of the audience.   A vote of “No confidence” in the Chairman was proposed by a Parish Councillor and seconded. The vote was supported by a 5:3 majority, with one abstention.   The Chairman had already declared an interest in this agenda item but stated he would step down if that was what the meeting wished and did so.   The Vice Chairman agreed to take over for the meeting.

2008/1555 Planning Application for 7 dwellings (rural affordable housing) in Newton Lane

Two Parish Councillors who had declared a Personal and Prejudicial interest in this application then left the room for the duration of the discussion on this matter.  The Vice-Chairman went round the room asking for any comments from parishioners, many were made.   Parish Councillors then debated the matter and voted by a majority to support the application.

Parish Council draft response to SDC Core Strategy Consultation

Two Parish Councillors also declared a Personal and Prejudicial interest in this matter and left the room for the duration of the discussion on this topic.   Again, the Vice-Chairman asked for comments/questions from the public.   Then the PC debated the matter.   It was agreed to re-state the comments sent on the previous consultation and to take up points made in the meeting.   The Vice Chairman offered to draft a response to be circulated to members and put on the website so that anyone can add extra comments.   Parishioners were urged to make individual responses and a member of the public offered to draw up some bullet points to be used in responses.   These will be put on the website and delivered to all houses in the village.
Police

Bill Parr, Police Community Support Officer, and Inspector David McMullen attended to answer any questions.   The Vice Chairman thanked them for sitting through such a long meeting.   In reply to a question, the Inspector said that the results of the speed check in Whiteparish had not yet been published.   He explained what Speedwatch entailed and reiterated how the Police value information received from the public.   He asked that details of any car speeding be passed to him and after several reports, an individual will be warned against speeding.   The poor state of the road in Common Road was again mentioned and the Inspector promised to follow this up with WCC Highways.   

Next Meeting 

Villagers are welcome to attend the next Parish Council Meeting which will be held at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 6th November 2008 in the village hall when they will be able to speak at the discretion of the Chairman.    Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you can’t attend and wish to raise any village matter.
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